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May 2023 

 

 Following the city’s notice to implement the Aetna Medicare 
Advantage Plan (MAP) for all Medicare eligible city retirees nothing 
appears to be moving forward. This may be due to the city “slow 
rolling” the process to have the MAP reviewed and approved prior 
to implementation by the NYC Comptroller.  The NYC Comptroller 
has indicated that they have yet to receive the MAP for review and 
they have up to thirty days for such review.  The city’s plan to 
implement the MAP is for retirees to have a period between (May 
1st to June 30th) to pose questions to Aetna regarding the MAP and 
to decide whether to accept the plan or “opt out.”  
 New York City’s Office of Labor Relations has posted on 
their web site (www.officeoflaborrelations.com) information 
regarding the proposed city implementation of its Medicare 
Advantage Plan. This information appears to not be correct as the 
MAP has yet to be approved. In any case spend some time 
understanding the options, with the information currently available, 
so that you may make the appropriate decision for you and your 
family. We anticipate further discussions at our upcoming meeting 
and will continue to provide any information we may receive 
regarding actions of the NYC Organization of Public Service 
Retirees (www.nycretirees.org) in defense of retirees’ rights. 

We as a club have been invited to attend, with the Suncoast 
10-13, the annual Police Memorial Service on May 18th in 
Clearwater. Information is included later in this newsletter. Please 
make every effort to attend. 
 Our next meeting is May 10th. Hope to see you at the 
upcoming meeting. Come and enjoy some cheer with your brothers 
and sisters in blue. 

 
Arthur Babcock,  

President  
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************************************************************************************ 

RMP FUND 

 

                 

 

 

       

 

    

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   

 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00“  
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

 Ed Dunbar                  $550.00 

 Artie  Babcock            300.00 

 William  Palmer         280.00 
 Fran Greifenberger   200.00 

 Tom  Zaccone             200.00  

 Joe  Montali                100.00 

 Jaun   Caban               100.00 

         Joseph Maya 100.00 

James  Boyle                 $100.00 
Felix  Zelinski                   100.00 
Berine  Codaro               100.00 
Robert  Brown                100.00  
Eugene  Pacinella           100.00 
Carlos Cortez     100.00 
Richard Johns                         20.00 
Rich   Baumgartner             RMP REPAIR 
 



                                          

 

 

         **********************10-13 Scholarship Program************************ 
 

An application and instructions were sent to all members by email. Copies of the 
application and instructions can be found on our Web Site @ “Hernando10-
13.com”. The Scholarship Program is open to any and all family members of NYPD 
Retirees who are members in good standing of any 10-13 club associated with the 
New York 10-13 Associations of America, Inc., including their adopted children. All 
applicants must be entering their first year of college. Applications must be 
completely filled out to the best of ability, sponsored and notarized. All applications 
must be submitted and received or postmarked on or before July 15th of the 
current year 

Medicare Part B 2022 Reimbursement 
 

Medicare-eligible retirees and their Medicare-eligible 
dependents should have received during April the standard 
amount of Medicare Part B amount of $170.10 per month 
($170.10 x 12 months = $2,041.20).   
If you already submitted your Medicare Part A & B card to the 
Health Benefits Program, this payment is automatic and you 
will receive it annually. 

Please check your bank account/statement (or the mail, if you 
are receiving a physical check) for your payment. 

 
 



 
 

 



 

Important Reminders 
(May 2023) 

 
 

Upcoming Meeting (May 10th 2023) 
 

Our next regularly scheduled meeting is May 10th at 7:30pm.  Come early and enjoy time with 
other members of the club and partake of some pre-meeting refreshments. 

        Ahh It's gonna be a good Club Meeting, Lads. 
 

 
 

Police Memorial Service 
 

The month of May is National Law Enforcement Officers 
Month. Memorial Services for fallen Law Enforcement 
Officers are conducted throughout the nation during the 
month of May. The Suncoast 10-13 has invited the 
Hernando 10-13 to attend the Police Officers Memorial 
Service to be held on Tuesday, May 18th at 11am. The 
service will be held at St. Michaels Archangel Church 
located at 2281 State Rd 580 Clearwater, Florida. Father 
Ted will again be conducting the Service & joining us 
following the Church Service, for a repast at Fairway Pizza, 
2901 Palm Harbor Blvd (Alt. 19) Palm Harbor. All are 
welcome and the repast is without cost. Please advise the 
Board whether you will be attending as a count for the 
lunch needs to be provided to the restaurant in advance.   



 

Important Reminders 
(May 2023) 

 
National 10-13 President’s Meeting  

 
The next National 10-13 quarterly President’s Meeting has been scheduled for June 17, 2023 
at the Hive Waterfront Restaurant, 2412 Floral Rd. Lake Worth, FL 33462. At each 
President’s Meeting, the National 10-13 will be holding a raffle in support of its Scholarship 
Program. The winner of the raffle will receive $1,000.  Tickets will be available at our regularly 
scheduled meetings. Please support the National 10-13 Scholarship Fund  
 

Transit PD Reunion 
 

NYC Transit Police Florida Reunion is scheduled for July 24th – July 26th at the Radisson 
Resort at Port Canaveral.   
We hope for a successful reunion and thank the committee for their hard work. Resort 
information, costs and additional information is located at (www.transitpolicereunion.com) and will 

also be included on the Hernando 10-13 web site.  (www.hernando10-13.com)  

Hope to see you at Port Canaveral. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

****************************************************************************************** 
Folowing is the application for new and renewal of NYPD Retiree ID card. The messenger will be 
going to 1PP several times a years however, he will only accept application forms sent through 
club prresidents. He will not act on any application he receives from persons other than a club 
prresident. In the event you should need the application for a new or renewal of a retiree ID 
card, the form can also be found at the club web site www.hernando10-13.com. 

 

 

 

    Make Your Plans Today 

 

http://www.transitpolicereunion.com)/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 



 

Announcement 
Hernando 10-13 Web Site 

The Hernando 10-13 Club web site is active and available for use by club members and 

others who wish to view the most up to date information on issues of concern to Law 

enforcement officers. The web site not only includes information it also contains necessary 

forms, back issues of the Hernando 10-13 Newsletter and links to Newsletter advertisers.  

 To access the web Site type www.hernando10-13.com and you will be directed to the 

web Site. 

 Please take some time to explore the site and review the information. Should you 

believe changes, addition or modifications should be made, a message can be sent through the 

Web Site and it will be considered for inclusion.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEW LOCATION 

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 

 

 
 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

******************************************************************************* 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in your 

Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I 

give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 

Club, Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the 

Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police 

Officers All Ranks. 
 

**************************************************************************** 

Attention All NYPD CLUB MEMBERS 

The National 10-13 club has a messenger in NYC who will be going, 
on a quarterly basis, to 1PP to renew all the ID cards that he receives 
from various 10-13 Clubs. Individuals CANNOT mail this form to him 
directly. He will accept ID CARD RENEWALS from Club Presidents 
ONLY. 

 If your retired ID card is going to expire, has expired or has been lost 
& wish to renew your ID Card via the mail, please fill out the attached 
form & give it to Your club President.  

They will be sent to the messenger directly by your club President.  

If you lost your ID Card or it was stolen the form must be 
accompanied by a Police Report from your local Police Department or 
Sheriff's office. 

 For Your Information 

Marco Calderon 

President 

Brevard County 10-13 Club 

www.bc1013club.org 

Fidelis Ad Mortem 

 
 
 
 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001N8WbiVXsIFnM2_2SzkbtpYfo_0dT8n6X39xSaRYIoN2bxfm0JREnl3j-aXgkkcJPXXu5A4HIzQDR30yFo0nYmUgim36hEEyNTX6q5ZnH-MxwBcqrWVYVaVp4W4q89uqjS0bTfTsqQd2zNOTsDI8xIQ==&c=dG7QJpJeTeHhYa_hHJpIW66ECzK6ogzOqyRAxf39IDh1fqlKd94jaA==&ch=ANyq95wlZHOhLGVJtV_Vdp3LlzZagEs1pRQpN4UlJ-8M7Kymqs-i0A==
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